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Transit Advisory Board 
Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2013

Board Members:
In Attendance: Lucy Birbiglia, Annie Jones Francis, David Kesner, Orville Pratt, William Richardson, David Schott, Warren Smith, Bob Tilley

Public: 
In Attendance: Susan Richardson, Scott Hale
Advisory committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Liaison:
Jayne Frandsen

Transit:
In Attendance: Annette Paez, Operations Manager; Amanda Trujillo, Administrative Assistant; and Vanessa Baca, Marketing Manager

Guest Speakers: Julie Luna, MRCOG

Meeting;
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Kesner at 11:45 am.

Public Comment:
Ms. Birbiglia would like to know what Transit is doing to keep the drivers safe. Ms. Birbiglia would like to address this in the next meeting.

Acceptance of Agenda:
The Board Members voted to approve the agenda.
Minutes from October’s meeting: 
The Board Members voted to approve the minutes.

Guest Speaker:
Julie Luna of the Mid-Region Metropolitan Planning Organization provided a summary of the current Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP). Ms. Luna said that any area with at least 50,000 people has a Metropolitan Planning Organization to coordinate long range transportation planning. Ms. Luna showed a slide presentation on the Metropolitan Transportation Plan. 

Ms. Luna state that once every four years the Metropolitan Transportation Plan is updated. She said that the Mid Region Council of Governments forecasts the population and job grow over the next twenty years and where dwelling units and jobs will be located. This information is used to forecast traffic volume on the roadways and where traffic congestion will develop.

 Ms. Luna also discussed the Transportation Improvement Program. She said that every two years the MRPO asks member agencies what transportation projects these agencies are planning to construct or implement and how these projects will be funded. The MRPO process is used to prioritize the projects and determine the eligible federal funds, and to determine the federal fund amounts that will be allocated to the prioritized projects.

Ms. Luna gave everybody a questionnaire. She also stated that the questionnaire is available on-line. The MRPO is asking people what they find challenging with the current transportation system.

Mr. Smith asked how the growth in public transportation will be funded. Ms. Luna said that there is a “Set Aside” from the Congestion Mitigation Air Quality Management fund and there are different federal pools of money available for use by transit agencies.

Mr. Tilley said that he took the survey and he felt it was geared toward commuting. He thinks we are spending too much time and money on a small percentage of our road use. Mr. Tilley said he is glad she is talking about transit, pedestrians, biking and activity centers.

Mr. Kesner says the area around Journal Center is too congested.

Mr. Schott said there is a commuter bus route along Jefferson but it only has two stops. He says the route should have more stops.

Mr. Pratt asked Ms. Luna to describe an “Active Place”. Ms. Luna said that areas like the University of New Mexico and Downtown are considered active places.

Ms. Frandsen asked if the fire stations and police sub stations follow her description of activity centers. Ms. Luna said they do keep in contact with the Fire Department and Police Department but they do their own development. 

Mr. Tilley said the most important thing is zoning. Mr. Tilley asked if Ms. Luna’s plan is working within the current zoning standards. Ms. Luna said “yes”.

Mr. Smith asked if they are looking in areas around transit centers where they can develop communities living like multiple housing units and land that can purchased for development. Ms. Luna said “yes”.

Mr. Kesner asked Ms. Luna if she keeps in contact with the bicycle community. Mr. Kesner says there should be a bike location by the bus stop at Winrock Center. Ms. Luna says they are not part of the design process that’s up to ABQ RIDE.

Chairpersons Report:
Ms. Jones-Francis handed out a summary data sheet of pedestrian crashes. Ms. Luna went over the summary data sheet with the board members. In 2001, 2002, 2004, 2005, 2006 New Mexico was ranked 1st in Pedestrian Crash Fatalities, In 2011 New Mexico was ranked 5th. In the 2008-2011 time period, 4.2% of all crashes involved alcohol/drug impairment. 57.1% were Male, 31.5% Female, and 11.4% were unknown.


Director’s Report:
Annette Paez handed all Board members the fixed route ridership report.  From October 2012 to October 2013, ridership is down 1.28%. 
Vanessa Baca gave a presentation on the types of marketing material the marketing section distributes to hotels and tourist groups throughout the city.

Ms. Jones-Francis took a survey of how everyone got to the meeting:
2 walked, 2 rode a bike, 5 took the bus, and 6 drove a vehicle.

Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Report:
Ms. Frandsen says that ABQ RIDE is working on the “No Show Policy”. She wants to know how Sun Van passengers will be notified of the changes. Ms. Birbiglia suggested the changes to the “No Show Policy” should be on the recording that the passengers listen to while they are on hold when calling to make reservations.

New/Unfinished business:
Ms. Francis-Jones asked for an update on the lights at the bus stop on Tingley and Central. Ms. Paez said she would talk to Mr. Rizzieri and would give an update at the next meeting.

Ms. Francis-Jones said they will talk about the Unfinished Business at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm

Next meeting will be on December 12, 2013 at 11:45 am
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